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SHHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MEETING MINUTES – November 29, 2007
The General Membership Meeting of the South Hagerstown High School Alumni Association was called to order at 7:05 p.m. in the school’s Media Center by President Phil Petry (63).

MINUTES – Minutes from the October 25, 2007 were reviewed and approved as submitted.

TREASURER’S REPORT – Treasurer Tim Steiner reported a balance of $3,996.17 in the Alumni Account.  The Treasurer’s Report was unanimously approved by the membership.  

OLD BUSINESS – Phil reported the paperwork to establish the Alumni Association as a non-profit organization will be submitted shortly.
PANCAKE BREAKFAST – The final fundraiser for 2007 was a pancake breakfast held Saturday, November 17th.  In spite of extensive advertising, a disappointing 133 tickets were sold at $5.00 each.  Thank you was extended to all who helped with the event and a special thanks to Jim Winters for his donation of sausage and grill. 

MEETING DATES FOR 2008 -   Thursday, February 7, 2008; Thursday, May 8, 2008; Thursday, September 11, 2008; and Thursday, November 13, 2008.  Meetings will be held in the Media Center if available and convene promptly at 7 p.m.  Any items to be brought before the membership should be discussed with President Phil prior to the meeting.  All meetings are open to members of the Alumni Association.
ACTIVITIES FOR 2008 –

FUNDRAISER – 

Michael Nye (63) presented details to membership of sponsoring a Monte Carlo Night.  After discussion and Q&A, it was decided sufficient help was not available to hold a profitable event.
GOLF TOURNAMENT – Dick Martin has volunteered to be the lead organizer for the upcoming golf tournament to be held Thursday, June 19, 2008 at Beaver Creek Country Club.  The event will be a shotgun start beginning at 8:30 a.m.  Format:  Four Person Scramble.  Cost:  $75 per person - $300 per foursome which includes golf and meal.  Proceeds from the event will be divided equally between the Athletic Boosters and the Alumni Association.   Additional details will be provided as they are finalized.
SCHOLARSHIP - Discussion was held on the possibility of extending scholarships for an additional year.  A decision will be made based on success of fundraising activities and donations.  
ALUMNI BANQUET - A motion was made and approved to limit the Alumni banquets to once every 5-years.  In the interim, scholarships awarded by the Alumni Association would be presented to recipients at the annual Scholarship Banquet.

The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 7, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the Media Center or Cafeteria (depending on availability).
There being no additional items for discussion, the meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.
Prepared by and

Respectfully submitted by,

___________________________

Patti M. Sowers, Secretary

______________________________

Philip S. Petry, President

